Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners' Association, Inc.

Monthly Board of Director's Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, June 14, 2017, 7:00PM

Call to Order:

Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, June 14, 2017, at the front clubhouse. President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00p.m. All present recited the Pledge of allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, Secretary Viera, Treasurer Rodriguez, Director Koplar, Director Mejias. Director Pope was absent due to injuries sustained in a car accident the previous week

Approval of May 10, 2017 Board Meeting Minutes

Secretary Viera read the minutes from the board meeting held on May 10, 2017, there were no changes or questions.  A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to accept the minutes of the May 10, 2017 as read. Seconded by Director Mejias, all in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report

Treasurer Rodriguez went over the Treasurer Report for the month of June, 2017.  He went over all the accounts and explained how he added a section within the Operations Account in the trial balance to identify the monies coming in from advertising sales. Treasurer Rodriguez is to research some errors brought to the Boards attention by some members in the financials posted on the website and he is to get back to the members at the Town Hall Meeting, June 24, 2017.  The total of all accounts was $20,478.32 and according to the bank statement. A motion was made by President Marley, Seconded by Secretary Viera, all in favor, motion carried.

Activities Committee Update

Director Pope was absent so Director Mejias went over the July activities budget and events scheduled.

Agenda Items

1.
No manager's meeting was scheduled in May, 2017 due to manager being in hospital. Meeting took place June 13th. Below is a recap of what was discussed:


i.
Paving Project to begin at the end of July or early August.


ii.
Manager to install automatic deodorizers in the bathrooms.


iii.
Manager will be working on pending items from Rental meeting report.


iv.
Informed members that trimming of trees is resident's responsibility.


v.
Manager working on Mail Stations improvements


vi.
Informed members of status of Sheriff's office ticketing speeders in the community and was informed that Sheriff's office does not have the manpower to take on this task.

2.
Informed members that Sewage charges stem from waste coming out of your home.

3.
Suggested that new members that come in after June, 2017, be charge $5.00.  This topic to be discussed at the town hall meeting.

4.
Informed Board and members that the newsletter editor Dave Wedgman resigned in June, 2017.  Board in process of looking for a new editor.  If a volunteer cannot be found in the community, then Board must consider hiring an editor.  Topic to be discussed.

5.
The suggestion of purchasing an accounting program was presented. Project on hold until further 
research is done.

6.
Reminder of Town Hall Meeting on Saturday, June 24, 2017 at 11:00 a.m.

7.
Next Board Meeting will be on July 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:01 p.m.
